
Jdem.008 VD/SM 10/03/2025

Subject: World Conference on Constitutional Justice - call for contributions / invoice 2025
[automated letter]

Dear President / Chief Justice,

I would like to begin this new year by wishing you all the best for 2025, especially good health!

You will find below a balance sheet of the contributions paid and due since the accession of your 
Court.

The Supreme Court has been a member of the World Conference on Constitutional Justice since 
11/01/2012. The amount of contributions, including for 2025, since accession gives a total of 
16972.60 Euros (€).
2025: 2000.00€ 2024: 2000.00€ 2023: 2000.00€ 2022: 1000.00€ 2021: 1000.00€ 2020: 1000.00€ 
2019: 1000.00€ 2018: 1000.00€ 2017: 1000.00€ 2016: 1000.00€ 2015: 1000.00€ 2014: 1000.00€ 
2013: 1000.00€ 2012: 972.60€

Since accession, the Secretariat of the World Conference has received the following transfers:
2024: 2000.00€ 2023: 2000.00€ 2022: 1000.00€ 2021: 1000.00€ 2020: 1000.00€ 2019: 1000.00€ 
2018: 1000.00€ 2017: 1000.00€ 2016: 1000.00€ 2015: 1000.00€ 2014: 1000.00€ 2013: 1000.00€ 
2012: 972.60€
This gives a total of 14972.60 € of payments made.

Please kindly inform us if there have been transfers made which are not listed above.

I should like to invite you to transfer the amount of 2000.00€ to the Secretariat.

Mail ► wccj@coe.int; WCCJ@be.ey.com
Site ► www.venice.coe.int/WCCJ

Mr Villu KÕVE
Mr
Supreme Court
Estonia
info@riigikohus.ee

- % -



Please find below the bank details below of the Council of Europe, which holds the account of the 
World Conference in accordance with Article 6.4 of the Statute. In order to facilitate the 
administrative process of contributions, I would be grateful if you could ensure that 'WCCJ – VC - 
Estonia - Supreme Court' is mentioned in the transfer.

Name of bank: Societe Generale Strasbourg

IBAN code: FR 76 3000 3023 6000 1500 1718 672

Address of bank: 255 Rte de Mittelhausbergen
67200 Strasbourg
France

SWIFT CODE/BIC: SOGEFRPP

Account holder: Council of Europe – Secretariat General

I should point out that according to Article 5 of the Statute members who are not up to date with 
their financial contributions lose their right to vote in the General Assembly. 

I would like to warmly thank you in advance for your contribution! We will confirm receipt of the 
transfer of the contribution once the funds will have been credited to our account. 

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions as to the contributions to the World 
Conference. 

Yours sincerely

Vahe Demirtshyan
Secretariat of the World Conference on Constitutional Justice

Mail ► wccj@coe.int; WCCJ@be.ey.com
Site ► www.venice.coe.int/WCCJ


